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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I hope this newsletter finds you well and enjoying the final days of summer. It has been 
a particularly eventful week at our school 

Reception Trip 
On Monday, our reception class 
embarked on an educational visit to The 
Golden Hinde, a replica of Sir Francis 
Drake’s renowned ship. This excursion 
provided a wonderful opportunity for our 
young learners to gain insight into life at 
sea during the 16th century. The children 
were thoroughly engaged as they 
explored the vessel and participated in 
discussions about navigation and the 
daily lives of sailors. This linked 
beautifully with their learning in class all 

about pirates. We extend our gratitude to our dedicated reception staff and the parent 
volunteers who facilitated this memorable trip. 
Year 2 Trip 
On Thursday, Year 2 had the opportunity to visit the RAF Museum, which proved to be 
an exceptional learning experience. The children were able to discover the history of 
aviation and explore various aircraft through interactive exhibits and engaging activities. 
The enthusiasm exhibited by the children and their eagerness to share the fascinating 
facts they learned were truly commendable. 
Music Concerts  
As you know the children have been receiving music lessons from a professional music 
teacher this year and they would like to invite you to hear them perform on Monday 7th 
July.  Nursery to Year 2 will perform at 9.30am and Y3 to Y5 will perform at 2.30pm. 
The Year 6 class will perform during their Leavers’ Assembly on Friday 18th July 2025.   
PSA Summer Fair 
Today, we concluded the week with our exceptional summer fair. The event was 
characterised by a vibrant atmosphere, as families gathered for a day filled with 
enjoyable activities and delicious refreshments. The children participated in various 
games, while parents had the opportunity to socialise and connect. We were truly 
heartened by the strong attendance and support from our school community, which 
contributed to the success of this event. Our heartfelt appreciation goes to the PTA for 
their hard work and dedication in organising such a wonderful day; your efforts 
significantly enhance our school environment. 
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Sports Day 
Next week our sports day will take place on Tuesday 8th July.  Our Nursery parents are 
invited to watch their children take part at 9.30am that day.  All other parents are 
welcome to join us at 1.30pm to watch the sports events. 
 School Council Toy Drive 
The school council are accepting donations for our wet play games. Please see the 
poster below: 
 

 
  

Catch-Up Clinics 
If your child missed their vaccination at school, 
we have scheduled a number of catch-up clinics 
around the UK which you can book onto. The 
full leaflet is attached to this newsletter with 
further information on how to access the catch-
up clinics over the summer. 
 

 



Celebration Assembly 

Earlier this week, we had our celebration assembly. This week we congratulated the 

following pupils: 

Good Work 

 

Y1 Rand 
Y2 Zakaria 
Y3 Zulfikar  
Y4 Rayan 
Y5 Simar 
Y6 Dimitri  

Pupil of the 
Week 

 

 

Y1 Amnah 
Y2 Taim 
Y3 Maysun 
Y4 Aram 
Y5 Whole Class 
Y6 Whole Class 

Happy Birthday 

 

Y1 Ali and Marwan 
Y3 Hamza 
Y6 Zoha 

 

Class Dojo 
Our pupils earn Dojo points for 
demonstrating positive behaviours such as: 
kindness, being honest, being respectful, 
and participating well in lessons. Year 2 
earned the most points this week with a 
massive 1341. Keep it up Year 2! 
 

 
Attendance 

 
Congratulatuons to 
Year 5 who had the 
best attendance this 
week of 98%. 
 

Reception 92% 

Year 1 96% 

Year 2 95% 

Year 3 94% 

Year 4 93% 

Year 5 98% 

Year 6 94% 

 
 
 
 
 
Punctuality 
Being on time to school is essential in order for pupils to receive all the learning 
opportunities needed to achieve well. All families must make a concerted effort to 
ensure that their children arrives at school on time.  
Nursery had the best punctuality this week. Well done children! 
Remember that all pupils must be in class, ready to learn by, 8:55am every day. 
 
 

Y5 



Safeguarding 
iPads have become a common presence in numerous 
households and educational settings, providing access to a 
wealth of educational resources, entertainment, and the 
internet in a single, user-friendly device. However, this 
versatility introduces significant risks, including unintentional 
purchases, data privacy concerns, and excessive screen 
time. It is essential for parents and educators to consider 
these factors prior to permitting use of such devices. Although 
Apple has integrated safety features like ‘Screen Time’ and 
‘Family Sharing’, their efficacy relies on appropriate 
configuration and active supervision. This guide details these 
options and offers strategies to ensure the online safety and 
wellbeing of young users. 
Safeguarding children is all of our responsibility.  
The safeguarding team at Northview Primary school are: 
Designated Safeguarding Lead: Mrs Obinwanne 
Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads: Mrs Barouma 
and Mrs Raval 
Summer in Brent 
Brent Council have shared summer activities available to 
keep your child occupied during the summer holiday. They 
are many opportunities available such as: holiday clubs, 
sports activities, and children’s events. You can discover 
what is available by clicking on this link: 
https://www.brent.gov.uk/summerinbrent 
In addition, they are starting ‘Dad’s Fun Fridays’. The flier 
with further information is attached to this newsletter. 
 
Key Dates 
Here are the dates set so far. These are subject to change, if necessary, therefore 
review this section regularly. Alternatively, the website calendar can be referred to. 

Date Event 

Friday 4th July  9:15am Nursery Assembly 

PSA Summer Fair 

Monday 7th July Music Concerts 

Tuesday 8th July Sports Day 9.30am Nursery 
1.30pm Reception to Year 6 

Wednesday 9th July 2.00pm New EYFS Parents meeting 

Thursday 10th July Year 6 trip to the theatre 

Friday 11th July 9:15am Reception assembly  

Bollywood Brass Band 

Tuesday 15th July 9:00am Parents Forum 

Optional Parents’ evening 

Wednesday 16th July  Class parties 

Friday 18th July Year 6 Graduation 

Term ends at 1:30pm 

Wishing you all a fantastic weekend! 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Mrs Obinwanne 
Headteacher 
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